
The charter of the Air Pollution Control District Hearing Board should be to 
provide clean air for residents. 

• The Hearing Board should review the testimonies by Dr. Campbell 
(County Health Officer) and Dr. Heading at the March 21, 2018 
Hearing Board meeting They are independent medical experts. 

• Dr. Campbell’s data showing a life reduction of 9 weeks for a 3 
microgram increase in PM2.5 is scary. Note for 15,000 residents that 
corresponds to 2,600 person-years lost plus reduced health and 
quality of life.  

• Note that there is no safe level of pollution and it is cumulative on the 
lungs. 

 
Reject the proposed Abatement Order 

• At the March 21, 2018 Hearing Board, you directed Parks and the 
APCO to come back with a plan to produce a 50% reduction in air 
pollution.  

• Parks/APCO didn’t do it. They ignored your direction. The draft 
abatement is a major disappointment. They are trying to kick the can 
down the road. Their Scientific Advisory Board is just another stall 
tactic.  

• Parks/APCO are back with the same plan that produces according to 
CARB, produces only a 12% PM10 reduction (cf. page 22). Adding 
5% a year will get them to 50% reduction by 2026. Ridiculous.  

• A goal of 50% pollution reduction in five years is stated but there is no 
plan to get there. Certainly 12% in year one is not a good first step. 
How about 30% year one and 10% in each of year 2 and 3. 

• Reject this draft abatement order. 
 
The Hearing Board needs to impose a plan to get clean air now. 

• The Hearing Board should direct the immediate closing of the most 
emissive 200 acres now.  

• Order that the 200 acres be fully vegetated by September 1, 2018. 
• Order the restoral of a fully vegetated berm area by September 1, 

2018. 



• Measure the results and if 200 acres doesn’t reduce the measured 
pollution level by 50% then order the closing of another 100 acres by 
April 1, 2019. 

• Stipulate fines for non-performance 
• State that the OHV riding is causing a nuisance. 

 
 


